

Dickinson Township 219 Mountain View Road Mount Holly Springs, PA 17065 Phone: (717) 486-7424 \(\phi\) Fax: (717) 486-8412 www.dickinsontownship.org

PARKS & RECREATION BOARD MEETING July 22, 2024

CALL TO ORDER

Chairwoman Quigley called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM at the Dickinson Township Municipal Building located at 219 Mountain View Road in Mount Holly Springs, PA 17065.

ROLL CALL

The following were present for the meeting: Julie Quigley, Ed Rosenberry and Henry Koch. Attempts were made to contact Mike Shenk via telephone without success.

VISITORS – Marge Bear

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE Those present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Ed Rosenberry motioned to approve the agenda. Henry Koch seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Julie Quigley motioned to approve the May 28, 2024 minutes. Henry Koch seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

GENERAL PUBLIC INPUT None

FINANCIAL STATUS

The Financial Report, as prepared by Marge Bear was provided to the Board and acknowledged.

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT None

NEW BUSINESS

1.Bowling event

Mike Shenk was to contact Midway Bowling about holding an event at that location in the fall. This matter will be discussed at the next meeting.

2. Park Security

The Boad suggested placing security cameras at Stuart Park parking lot area and pavilion to see the activity that occurs, especially after dark. The installation of a motion light or dusk to dawn light were also suggested.

3. Park Upgrades

The Board suggested a flag be installed at Lindenwood Park, and the possibility of using solar lighting. They also suggested installing a sign at Lindenwood Park. They questioned the status of the sign installation at Stuart Park and suggested looking into getting assistance from the area vo-tech schools or the scouts to get the project completed.

OLD BUSINESS

1..Diane Gill Applicant to serve on Park & Rec Board

The Board members expressed their interest in recommending Diane Gill be appointed to the Park & Recreation Board. Chairwoman Quigley will contact Ms. Gill to see if she is still interested.

2.2025Budget

The budget will be discussed at the August meeting. The Board expressed interest in getting improvements made to the parks. Price estimates that were included in the Comprehensive Development Plan for both parks will be provided to the Board for review and discussion as part of the budget process.

ADJOURNMENT

Chairwoman Quigley adjourned the meeting at 6:48 PM. The next meeting will be held on August 26, 2024 at 6:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Marjorie E. Bear Recording Secretary